
Just started by faith!  
Home Good News Club! 
Del Sol - Jurupa Valley 

Susan Tanner
It all started back in November, when a 

group of us began meeting together in a 
classroom to pray for our school, Del Sol 
Academy. During one of our meetings, we were 
challenged to consider starting a Good News 
Club. We all agreed without hesitation that that 
would be a great way to reach our students with 
the love of Jesus. 
     Our Christian principal, who was praying with 
us, was very supportive about the idea. However, 
after approaching district officials, she was told 
that we could not meet on campus until after 
6 PM.  Our hearts dropped as we heard this 
news, but almost immediately, our wonderful 
parent volunteer jumped right in and 
enthusiastically offered the use of her home 
….which is right down the street from our 
campus! 
       So, after a couple of months of preparation, 
the five of us  started our first good News Club 
with 13 students in attendance.  That day we had 
the wonderful blessing of leading six of them to 
Christ! 
     We feel so honored to be used of the Lord to 
spread his message of love and forgiveness to 
our students, and are looking forward to the 
amazing things God is going to do as we allow 
His light to shine brightly through us.
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… Jesus said, “Let the little children 
come to me and do not hinder them, for 

to such belongs the kingdom of heaven.” 
Matthew 19:14 ESV

Prayer & Praise - Jefferson GNC 
Ginette Manzano


May God go before us next year to grow GNC and for 
salvation to come to all students who do not know Him as 
their Lord and Savior. I’m so thankful and blessed to be 
part of our amazing Jefferson Good News Club. I’m so 
humbled to know you all and to be able to pray for 
our students and each other!  Glory to God!  
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